

Call to order

Approved minutes from March meeting

Treasurer's Report from March:

*Meghan Arnold has no updates. Working on getting her name on PNC account and removing former treasurer from PNC.

*Concession stand items purchased- pretzel machine and 5 coaches chairs to be purchased

*Scholarships: 3 seniors that filled out forms so far for scholarships and it is due on 4/6/22. Meghan will double check because there should be more that qualify.

Discussed Troy Strawberry Festival

"Fish and Que" sells barbeque and our benefit is we get the signage and we also obtain 30% of the profit

The renter pays the \$450.00 for the booth and cost to Troy Strawberry Festival due April 16th.

Coach Everhart said the Parent Football Meeting will be on 4/27/22 in the gym

6pm-7pm Junior High meeting

7pm-8pm High School meeting

He indicated that the information is on Hudl

The parents will sign up for concessions in the commons area when they walk in for the meeting

We also need the parents to use Sign Up Genius to sign up for concessions and each set of parents is required to sign up for 1 concession stand by 7/31/22 or we will assign a time for them.

Exempt from sign up: coaches, parents reps and members of the Football Association

**We are to remind Tonia not to mention the above :)

Coach Everhart asked what we want him to cover at the football meeting and we mentioned the following:

A 4 hour commitment to concessions
Remind them to get physical for the football player
Order spiritwear
Talk about fundraiser

Grant Updates:

The Troy Foundation grant was given and it is in the amount of \$6232.00. This is for specific equipment. We were able to obtain the full amount. The grant is for replacement pads and sleds

Tonia will send a thank you card to The Troy Foundation

Tonia has also reached out to Miami County Foundation that, if approved, will pay for cameras. She is waiting to hear back from them

Chad Brogan is in charge of equipment and will follow up.

Bart Denlinger is going to build us a shed

Turf:

Mr Palmer has talked to Bart, and we are still in discussions on whether we need a permit to build the shed. Bart is going to talk to the inspector to make sure we can build the shed with no issues later

Tonia and Mr. Palmer went to a turf meeting. They are asking for contacts to reach out to so when we start fundraising, we have business in mind

There is a big donor that is anonymous and the amount is also anonymous. Mr Palmer mentioned that donors either give up at the front to get something started or they come in at the end and provide the difference for what is left to get the project going

Melissa Nichols, Jeff Kawecki, Dave Palmer and Tonia are all on the Turf Steering Committee. They basically have 2 groups working right now.

Group 1: Ideas for naming rights for businesses and what we can offer in reference to large donations

Group 2: Finding names of businesses

Mr. Palmer mentioned how important it is to get the right person in front of the decision maker of the business

Mr. Palmer has talked to the turf company. He is getting a "mock up" turf sample to allow the donors to be able to touch and feel and see the turf to make it more personal

We need to start out with donors who will provide large amounts of money first and then work from there

Vice President Updates:

Betsy: Band app is fully functional

New 7th grade parent rep: Nicole Young and possibly another rep

Other:

Five more office chairs to be purchased. Meghan Arnold will inquire and order.
Sound system will be up and running. Coach Everhart said it seems to work fine. Evan Jones is checking the current one to see what we need, if anything

We need help with the corporate sponsors letters

-We will send them to local businesses and put their names on a banner

-We want to get the letters out by May

Heather Kawecky was able to get names from the Troy Chamber of Commerce

-We need to decide what qualifies a business to get a helmet for their donation. They need to be a significant sponsor. We have 13 helmets

-Decals for others is our idea

-Jeff Kawecky mentioned a team night for families and players and the coach mentioned this will happen after the Princeton scrimmage

-Meeka will be the point of contact with the photographer Lee Woolery to make sure senior banners are correct

Mr. Palmer said Lee needs to send a proof for approval

-Scott Sharkey and Kim Rae Ketcham want to open up the Football Parent Association Membership to non-football parents. We welcome any parent whether it be: guardian, step parent, grandparent etc. Nothing needed to be put in by laws as we welcome all. Mr. Palmer added that we don't need to edit the by laws and welcome all who wish to promote Troy Football.

Team Meals:

Tonia needs someone to take care of the communication/coordination with JJ's Deli

Coach Everhart

is taking care of cleaning up the equipment area. Tonia told him if he needs any help to let her know

Lift a Thon:

Coach said this event will take place before Summer break

July 11th is the date when actual football practice starts for the season

Coach Everhart will let us know the theme at a later date

Coach Everhart said Shane Dixon will help

SnapRaise? Are we going to do this fundraiser? Betsy will look into this

-Coach suggested that we work backwards and he can get what he needs and go from there

-We will let people know what the \$ is going toward if we proceed with the fundraiser

Senior picnic will be in June and this is sponsored by the coach

Meeting Adjourned